
Vision Statement: 

First United Methodist Church is 

a loving, supportive family of 

faith working together to share 

God's love. 
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

3        High School Senior Recognition -
  May 22 
 

3        Vacation Bible School -
             July 11 - 15 
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 Friends . . . there are three items here which I 
share for your consideration: One concerning a change 
in our district, a second involving a word of thanks re-
ceived expressed to us, and finally a challenge. 
 First off I note the change in our district.  As 
you all know Bill Taylor (aka the ñotherò Bill Taylor) will 
be retiring in just a couple of months.  He has served 
the United Methodist Churches of Northeast Texas well 
as District Superintendent.  He spent six years as D.S. 

of the old Texarkana District and then eight as D.S. of the new North Dis-
trict.  Personally speaking it has been a joy to serve these last six years 
under the care of my long-time friend Bill.  He will be retiring and heading 
in the direction of suburban West Houston.  He goes with my thanks and 
prayers. 
 Secondly the honor we have recently received.  Last Saturday I 
tagged along with Paula T. to the annual general meeting of the Girl 
Scouts of Northeast Texas.  The closing event, which was a luncheon, 
was dubbed an ñhonorò event.  The leadership of the Girl Scout Council, 
of which Gilmer is part, called my name and presented me with a plaque 
given to our church in recognition of the four years we have, in a variety of 
ways, supported the local Girl Scouts. This very same plaque came to 
worship with me last Sunday and will in the near future find a visible place 
on the church property.   
 Finally the challenge I put before each of you.  As you know our 
most prominent form of ministry is lovingly known as the ñClothes Closet.ò  
This good work of the church is volunteer-based and designed to distrib-
ute clothing and other donated items to the community at bedrock prices 
with each item costing around twenty five cents each. Such pricing gives 
every customer, no matter their financial ability, the gift of investing in self-
esteem by being able to purchase something for self or family without hav-
ing to receive a ñhandout.ò   
 

 (Please see ñPastorôs Letter,ò page 3) 
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WE SHOW OUR LOVE 
 
 

By Our Prayers . . .   
 

Claudia Darnell, Barbara Fix, Linda Ford, Roy Helpen-

still, Dr. David Jenkins, Ron Johns, Ashley Meyerson, 

Mel Small, Billie Stevenson, Betty Wallace, Dorothy 

Welk, Rev. Bill Webb 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜǊƛπ

ƻǳǎ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎŜǎΣ ƻǳǊ ǎƘǳǘ-ƛƴǎΣ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 

ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǊ ²Ŝō {ƛǘŜ  
ŦƻǊ ǳǇ-ǘƻ-ǘƘŜ-ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎΦ   

 

 

tǊŀȅŜǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
           

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ IƛƳ ŦƻǊ Iƛǎ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎΦ  --  tƘƛƭƛǇǇƛŀƴǎ пΥс 

{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

ǿǿǿΦƎƛƭƳŜǊ-ŦǳƳŎΦŎƻƳ 

 hǊ /ŀƭƭΥ  /ƘǳǊŎƘ hŶŎŜ ς фло-упо-нсмл 

ϝbŜǿ tǊŀȅŜǊ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘϝ .Ŝǧȅ tŀǊƛǎƘ ς фло-упо-оуср 

!ƴƴŜǧŜ .ǊŜŀȊŜŀƭŜ ς фло-тфл-ммом 

5ŀǘŜ ±ƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ 
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

!ǇǊƛƭ мл нс мло мру 

!ǇǊƛƭ мт нп фу мсм 
 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ   
¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ 5ŀǘŜ 

ол фт мус 

 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ   
[ŀǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊ 

но ут мтм 

{ǘŀǝǎǝŎŀƭƭȅ {ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ  
Our Presence 

 

     Our Deepest Sympathy toé                                   

 Billie Stevenson on the loss of her brother,  

      Rev. Louis A. Dawson  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Methodist Messenger 

Baptized  

April 17, 2016 

Savannah Grace Laster 

Born April 13, 2016 

Olivia Beth Green 

Parents: Caitlin and Thomas Green, Jr. 

Grandparents: Karen and Thomas Green, 

Troy and Terri Crone 

Great Grandparents: Charlotte Castleman, 

Scott and Flo Green 
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 Hello everyone! The youth had a busy 
April getting ready for Relay for Life. This was 
the first year that the youth of FUMC Gilmer 
had our own team for the Upshur County Relay 
for Life. With the theme being ñcolor out cancerò 
this year our youth choose the color GOLD that 

symbolizes and stands for Childhood Cancer Awareness. Our team 
(#staygolden), decided to do a raffle to help raise funds for the relay event. We 
had several businesses chip in and help sponsor some of our raffle items. Etex 
helped sponsor our Fitbit, Austin Bank sponsored our Yeti tumbler, Micah's 
Jewelers sponsored the Wind and Fire Bracelet, and Hobby Lobby helped 
sponsor some of our home decor. We would also like to say thanks to Gary 
Patterson for donating some of the home decor items as well. The raffle was a 
success and we were able to raise $614 in a very short amount of time. Overall 
between the raffle and the garage sale that some of our youth helped with, our 
team raised $714. I am very proud of our youth for stepping up, taking leader-
ship and wanting to help make a difference. We will be back at relay next year 
and are setting a goal to exceed $1,000 raised by our team to help go to this 
great cause. Thank you to everyone for your help and support.  
 Just a brief reminder that we will be having our Senior Recognition 
luncheon on Sunday May 22nd in the CLC directly following worship. 
Please come out and show your support. 
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The members of the First 

United Methodist Church have 

done it again. With the gener-

ous support of our members, 

our Relay For Life team has 

raised over $10,000 for the 

American Cancer Society. 

Special thanks to the people 

who work at the Clothes Clos-

et and to those who volun-

teered to put in an extra effort. 
 

Letôs do this again next year, 
 

 Steve Nye 
 

  

�3�D�V�W�R�U�·�V���/�H�W�W�H�U���������������������� 
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The challenge comes from the 
fact that the Clothes Closet is 
in great need of volunteers.  
This wonderful work of the 
church will benefit from your 
time.  Even if only a few hours 
a week are available thatôll be 
time well spent. See me for 
details. I made the pledge to 
offer two hours a week myself.    
 
All for now.  Regards and God 
Bless . . . See you Sunday, if 
not before . . .  
 

Richard 
 

Matthew 

 

by Chandra Sorrells 

by Matthew Potter 

 

Youth News 

 

 

Mrs. Chandra 

July 11th�³ 15th      Plan now to attend. 

Volunteers wanted. 


